

Established by Evelyn F. McKnight to Alleviate Memory Loss in the Aging.

Executive Director

Amy Porter Alexandria, VA aporter@mcknightbrf.org 202-302-9849

Trustees

J. Lee Dockery, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Michael L. Dockery, M.D. Charlotte, NC

Richard S. Isaacson, M.D. New York, NY

Susan L. Pekarske, M.D. Tucson, AZ

Miami Beach, FL

Gene G. Rverson, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Ellicott City, MD

Robert M. Wah, M.D. McLean, VA

Corporate Trustee

Melanie A. Cianciotto SunTrust Bank

February 28, 2019

Ralph L Sacco, MD, MS, Executive Director, Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute University of Miami Miller School of Medicine P.O Box 016960 (C-215) Miami, Florida 33101

Tatjana Rundek, M.D. Ph.D., Scientific Director and Evelyn F. McKnight Chair Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute University of Miami Miller School of Medicine P.O Box 016960 (C-215) Miami, Florida 33101

Dear Dr. Sacco and Dr. Rundek,

The trustees of the McKnight Brain Research Foundation (MBRF) reviewed the 2018 annual report from the Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute (EMBI) at the University of Miami (UM) at their February 2019, board meeting. The trustees were pleased to note the quality of the report in the comprehensive description of the various initiatives underway to further develop the research and clinical programs in age related cognitive decline and memory loss at the EMBI at the UM.

The recent election of Dr. Sacco to the National Academy of Medicine adds not only to the prestige and recognition of Dr. Sacco personally, but also to the EMBI and the UM overall. The trustees were pleased to be invited to participate in the installation of Dr. Rundek as the Evelyn F. McKnight Chair for Learning and Memory in the Aging in October following her appointment as scientific director in January 2018. Under the leadership of Dr. Sacco and Dr. Rundek, the future success of the research programs under the auspices of the EMBI at UM is ensured

The trustees are pleased to note the strategic plan for the University of Miami and the EMBI are perfectly aligned with the inclusion of "Brain Health and Aging" in one of four pillars of emphasis for the future. The trustees look forward to learning the outcome of Phase II of the Strategic Planning Retreat planned for 2019.

It is noted that the educational programs focused on age-related memory loss in medical and Nina Ellenbogen Raim, M.D., J.D. graduate education have been successful in attracting students and residents in training to pursue further education through postdoctoral, fellowship and mentoring programs. The trustees are pleased Dr. Christian Camargo who completed the intramural McKnight Fellowship Program in 2018, is a recipient of a 2019 McKnight Clinical Translational Research Scholarship.

Madhav Thambisetty, M.D., PhD. The trustees appreciate the additional information, submitted separately, regarding the status of the recruitment activity to fill the Schoninger Professorship in Memory Disorders. The impediments to the recruitment are understood but it is noted that the importance of the position is valued and confirmed by the intent to create a cognitive division within the department of Neurology and the naming of Dr. Barry Baumel, a physician, as interim chief.

> The trustees convey appreciation to you and the team of research scientists at the Miami EMBI for the collective and the inter-institutional collaborative efforts to advance the knowledge leading to the understanding and alleviation of age-related memory loss

Amy Porter

Executive Director

CC. Henri R. Ford, MD, MHA, Dean UM Miller School of Medicine **MBRF** Trustees Susan Fox-Rosellini Henry H. Raattama, Jr., Esquire

Please address all correspondence to